

4<sup>TH</sup> June 2020

Dear resident

In this email:

- Latest Cabinet meeting held
- What we are doing to help during Coronavirus
- Hampshire's tips to introduce booking system
- New guidance on public spaces and exercise
- Public toilets
- Safe dog walking
- Launch of Track and Trace system

We are sending emails like this one to residents of the New Forest with information about our services as we respond to the Coronavirus (COVID-19) outbreak.

You can unsubscribe at any time - see the end of this email.

### **Cabinet meeting**

Our Cabinet held their second virtual meeting yesterday (3 June) to give updates about services as we continue to respond to the Coronavirus crisis. The meeting was streamed live on our YouTube channel.

You can read summaries of each of our portfolio holders' statements at http://newforest.gov.uk/article/19477

## What we have been doing to help during Coronavirus

We have shared on our website an image about some our activities in response to Coronavirus, including 94 food deliveries a week, £39m distributed in business grants, and 430 social distancing signs put at busy areas.

You can view the image and information at <a href="http://newforest.gov.uk/article/19478/What-have-the-council-been-doing-to-help-during-Coronavirus">http://newforest.gov.uk/article/19478/What-have-the-council-been-doing-to-help-during-Coronavirus</a> and if you would like support or more information on any of the topics it covers please see <a href="http://newforest.gov.uk/coronavirus">http://newforest.gov.uk/coronavirus</a> and the following sections:

Coronavirus information sections on the NFDC website:

- Hampshire Helpline:<a href="http://www.newforest.gov.uk/coronaviruscommunity">http://www.newforest.gov.uk/coronaviruscommunity</a>
- Waste Recycling and environment: http://www.newforest.gov.uk/coronaviruswaste
- Rents, benefits, and council tax: <a href="http://www.newforest.gov.uk/coronavirusmoney">http://www.newforest.gov.uk/coronavirusmoney</a>
- Housing, housing maintenance, and homelessness: <a href="http://www.newforest.gov.uk/coronavirushousing">http://www.newforest.gov.uk/coronavirushousing</a>
- Support for business:<a href="http://www.newforest.gov.uk/coronavirusbusinesses">http://www.newforest.gov.uk/coronavirusbusinesses</a>
- Planning, building control, environmental health:
  <a href="http://www.newforest.gov.uk/article/19376/Coronavirus-Planning-building-control-environmental-health-and-protection">http://www.newforest.gov.uk/article/19376/Coronavirus-Planning-building-control-environmental-health-and-protection</a>

- Car parks, public facilities, health and leisure: http://www.newforest.gov.uk/coronavirusfacilities
- Travel and transport:
  <a href="http://www.newforest.gov.uk/article/19461/Coronavirus-Travel-and-transport">http://www.newforest.gov.uk/article/19461/Coronavirus-Travel-and-transport</a>
- Help with food shopping:
   <a href="http://www.newforest.gov.uk/article/19467/Coronavirus-Help-with-food-shopping">http://www.newforest.gov.uk/article/19467/Coronavirus-Help-with-food-shopping</a>

## Book to visit the tip from mid-June

Hampshire County Council is setting up a booking system for Household Waste Recycling Centres (HWRCs) to manage demand and reduce traffic queues.

You can book using the new system from mid-June.

#### Read more:

https://www.hants.gov.uk/News/29052020HWRCbooking

# Updated guidance on public spaces and exercise

Under new government guidance (1 June), you can now spend time outdoors, including private gardens and other outdoor spaces, in groups of up to six people from different households, following social distancing guidelines

To stay safe, you must:

- keep at least two metres apart from anyone not from your household
- take hygiene precautions when you are outside, take hand sanitiser in case there are no handwashing facilities, and wash your hands as soon as you get home
- not go out if you have symptoms.

Read the full government guidance at <a href="https://www.gov.uk/guidance/coronavirus-covid-19-advice-on-accessing-green-spaces-safely">https://www.gov.uk/guidance/coronavirus-covid-19-advice-on-accessing-green-spaces-safely</a>

- Before travelling: please check what facilities are available and plan accordingly, many are still closed for your safety.
- When out and about: please be considerate to other people and your local environment. Take your rubbish home to keep the area clean and safe.
- If you are visiting the Forest: follow the New Forest code to protect the Forest and the animals, and don't light fires or BBQs anywhere in the Forest. <a href="https://www.newforestnpa.gov.uk/news/respect-and-care-for-the-new-forest/">https://www.newforestnpa.gov.uk/news/respect-and-care-for-the-new-forest/</a>
- If you are visiting the coast: follow the beach safety advice from the RNLI https://rnli.org/safety/beach-safety

The Ordnance Survey has worked with Natural England to create a website that brings together current advice from government, councils, and other outdoor organisations, so people can decide where to go and what to do outside.

You can search by activity and location for suggestions and ideas about how to get outside safely.

https://getoutside.ordnancesurvey.co.uk/covid/

#### **Public toilets**

We are opening our public toilet facilities when it is safe to do so for each individual site.

You can see which NFDC public toilets are open at <a href="http://newforest.gov.uk/coronavirusfacilities">http://newforest.gov.uk/coronavirusfacilities</a>

Please follow the advice displayed at the public toilets to ensure social distancing and hygiene for your safety and that of others.

## Safe dog walking advice

Our dog warden has given some advice on safe dog walking, including always using a lead and cleaning your hands.

See the advice at:

http://newforest.gov.uk/article/19476/Coronavirus-Advice-for-safe-dog-walking

## **Launch of Track and Trace system**

Anyone who tests positive for coronavirus will be contacted within 24 hours by the NHS Test and Trace service by text, an email alert or a call and will be asked to share information about their recent interactions.

This could include household members, people with whom they have been in direct contact, or within 2 metres for more than 15 minutes.

Read an overview of the service, including what happens if someone tests positive for coronavirus or has had close contact

with someone who has tested positive, and how to identify that contact from the service is genuine:

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/nhs-test-and-trace-how-it-works

Latest information from NFDC: http://www.newforest.gov.uk/coronavirus

Latest information from central government: <a href="https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus">https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus</a>

Please share this email with your family and friends, and if they would like to sign up to receive them in future, they can subscribe at <a href="http://www.newforest.gov.uk/emails">http://www.newforest.gov.uk/emails</a>

To stop receiving these emails please email STOP to enews@nfdc.gov.uk

Read our privacy notice:

http://newforest.gov.uk/article/4549/Privacy-Notice

To stop these emails going in to your junk folder add communications.nfdc@notifications.service.gov.uk to your safe sender list. If you're still having problems, contact enews@nfdc.gov.uk support for help.